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When the preliminary plans for
the proposed addition to the (mil-

lord College Library were dis-
played on the bulletin board in the
library, several students took the
time to look at them and to write
their comments and suggestions, j
We appreciate their interest and!

would like to try to speak of some
of the points which were made by J
them.

Several questioned the size of the
addition and felt that we w ere plan-
ning too small with no look at the
future growth of the college. No
library building is ever designed to
seat all of the students at one time.
The formula used by consultants
and librarians in planning a library
is based on a percentage ot the total
number of students. This was clone, j
using the formula of one-half the
size of the student bodv (850) as
prescribed by the board ot trustees,
or 425 students. Stack space for
more than double the present book
capacity, or 125,000 volumes, is
planned, and room for further ex-j
pansion of the stacks is also being
thought of at this time.

The World Cultural Center was
related to the work of the Dana |
scholars and the consequent publi- j
cation of the brochure, "An Intro-
duction to the Cultural Resource
Program at Guilford College, last
fall. It was thought that a room of

this kind could be used to empha-
size visually as well as orally the
curriculum of the college as it in-
terprets a liberal education. It was
hoped that a supplementary sum of
money above that in the building
budget might be secured for this
room and for the facade adjoining
it If this is not forthcoming, modi-

Outsells Move In

fications of the plans will he neces-
sary.

W'e hope to provide comfortable
chairs and more individual study
desks throughout the library where
such arrangements are feasible.
Large tables and straight chairs
will be used in some areas. We are
also thinking toward the use of
color in decorations and furnish-
ings, and expect the total "new
look of the building to be as at-
tractive as our funds will allow.

Several students asked for more
books. Apparently they are not
aware that we now order an aver-
age of over 250 books per month,
and that during 1962-63 we acces-
sioned over three thousand books,
the largest number ever added in
one year in the history of the col-
lege. We hope to exceed this num-
ber in this academic year. Students
ind faculty could play a large part
in helping us secure the books
which are needed to support the
curriculum by letting us know what
they need, and by anticipating their
needs far enough in advance for us
to have the books ready for use
when they are wanted. We wel-
come suggestions for book orders at
any time.

Treva W. Mathis, Acting Libra-
rian. Januarv 10. 1964.

New Library Hours

Beginning on Saturday, January
11, the library now remains open
longer hours. Instead of closing at
12:45 p.m. on Saturday, we are now-
open until 5:00 p.m. Reserve books
can be checked out after 4:30 p.m.,
to be returned by 2:15 p.m. on Sun-
day. Sunday hours are from 2:00
p.m. straight through until 9:00
p m., with reserve books to be
charged for overnight use after

convocation on Friday,
lannary 3, the 1964 Mav Court was
presented to 11 it- student body for
11it- selection of the Queen of the
May and her Maid of Honor. The
formal presentation was presided
over by the president of the senior
class, Dan Gregory. With Dan act-
ing as host for the occasion, the ten
candidates for the title of Queen of
the \la\ were introduced to the
students. The ten girls were all
from the senior class. They were:
Miss Nancy Migotti, Miss Susan
Brown, Miss ka\ Daniel, Miss Meg
Green, Miss (,'arol Harper Mrs.
\ancy Judd Martin (who was ab-
sent for the presentation), Miss
Carolyn Kirkman, Miss Beverly
Moon , Mrs. JucK \'ail Beese, and
Miss Jeannine \'oss. The ten girls
\vi re introduced individually and
were escorted In David Miller and
Bill Sea brook.

I he ballots have IK'CU tabulated
and the results are known. Miss
Beverlv Moon-, a psvchologv major
from Charlotte, \. C. has been
selected Queen of the Max. Miss

11s;iii Brown, an elementarv educa-
tion major from Port Washington,
Long Island \. V. has been select-
ed Maid of Honor. These two girls
and the remaining eight court mem-
bers will be honored at the 1964
May Day festivities at Guilford in
She spring.

Charter Day Plans
Include Transfer
of Bird Collection
On Charter Day, January 17,

1964, there was a presentation of
the T. Gilbert Pearson bird collec-
tion to the Greensboro Historical
Museum. Presenting the collection
on behalf of the college was Mr.
Robert H. Frazier, chairman of the
Guilford College Board of Trustees.
Mr. \. Earl Weathcrly. chairman of
the Board of the museum, received
the collection on behalf of that in-
stitution.

Speaking that evening was Mr.
M. A. Linton, the 1964 Ward Lec-
turer at Guilford College. After the
presentation there was a general
reception at the museum for those
present.

I lie bird collection, assembled
by one of Guilford's alumni, T. Gil-
bert Pearson, in return for his tu-
ition at Guilford, was transported
to the museum by members of the
Biophile Club.

Mr. Linton delivered the annual
\\ arcl Lecture during a convocation
program celebrating Charter Day
at 10:30 a.m. in Dana Auditorium
on January 17. On Saturday, Janu-
ary IS at 10:30 a.m., Mr. Linton
presented a movie entitled "Birds
from Florida to British Columbia"
in Dana Auditorium.
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No Goose for GC
Tin ( '.oosc has been discontinued

by the Student Legislature. The
editors of The C loose presented
their constitution to last vear's legis-
lature for approval as an official
campus organization. This petition
was approv ed on a temporan basis
for a one-year period. At the end
ol the year the magazine would be
evaluated and it would be decided
whether or not The Goose would be
allowed to continue in operation.
The Goose never did make it to
press, however, and it w as decided
by the Student Legislature on |an-
uar\ 9 to discontinue the publica-
tion.

Religious Emphasis
Week Schedule

Religious Emphasis Week will be
observed on campus from Sunday.
February 2. through Friday. Febru-
ary 7.

The tentative schedule of events
for Religious Emphasis Week has
been announced: Feb. 2 or 3, S:()()
p.m., in Dana, Salem College Play-
ers: "For Heaven s Sake

Feb. 3 and 7 at 10:30 a.m., in
Dana, "Bones McKinnev to speak.

Feb. 7, 8:00 p.m., in Dana, Pfeif-
fer College Players: "A Sleep of
Prisoners.

o

Late Breakfast
Mr. John Lee, manager of the

ARA Slater Service at Guilford Col-
lege, has announced that students
are now able to enjoy a late Conti-
nental Breakfast on Saturday and
Sunday mornings. Designed to
serve late risers, the breakfast is
served on Saturday s from 9:00 until
10:00 and on Sundavs from 9:30
until 10:30. The menu for this self-
service meal is as follows:

Orange Juice
Cereal
Sweet Roll

Toast
Milk and Coffee

Mr. Lee also stated that during
semester examinations a five-gallon
urn of coffee is available in the
basement of Founders Hall for the
benefit of those w ho studv late. Mr.
Lee is quoted as saying that "If
these Continental Breakfasts arc
well accepted, they may be extend-
ed to an every day service."

Mr. James Outsell, assistant pro-
fessor of English, will assume tliej
duties ol head resident of the New
Mens Dormitory beginning this
semester. The change is necessi-
tated by the resignation of Dr. Alan
Aberbach as head resident of the
dorm. Dr. Aberbach relinquished!
the position in order to devote all
of his time to his teaching duties.

Mr. Outsell and his wile, w ho are
currently living in the Frazier
Apartments, will occupy the three-
room apartment formerly used by
Dr. Aberbach.

The Outsells are anxious to be-
come better acquainted with the
students and to have the opportu-
nity to work and associate with
'hem. Mr. Outsell is a graduate of
the University ol the South. He re-1
ceived his M.A. from the University
of Connecticut where he was a
part-time instructor. In connection
with his doctorate, he has com-j
pleted most of the requirements
and spent much of last year in
London working on his dissertation.
Mrs. Outsell is a graduate of
Swartlimore, and holds an M.A.
from the University of Connecticut.
She is currently teaching at the
Greensboro Division.
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Around Campus
News and Notes
Feb. 7 Pfeiffer College Players

"A Sleep of Prisoners," 8:00 p.m.
Dana.

Feb. 11 Home basketball game
St. Andrews

Feb. 14 Poly. Sci. Dept. Chapel
Program: "Civic Education

Feb. 15 Home basketball game
Western Carolina

Feb. IS Home basketball game
Elon College.
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